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I am deeply disturbed by a recent Associated Press report that reveals a massive failure of U.S. 
military and Department of Defense (DoD) officials to protect or provide justice to the children 
of servicemembers when they are sexually assaulted by other children on military installations 
and in Department of Defense Education Activity (DoDEA) schools. I bring this issue to your 
attention as I believe it requires your immediate intervention. 

At the outset, the sheer number of potential sexual assaults between minor children occurring in 
these installations and schools is shocking. The Associated Press documented nearly 600 sexual 
assault cases that have occurred on bases since 2007, which likely only represent a fraction of the 
total crimes actually committed. Of this unknown number of victims and families, it is unclear 
how many have been properly informed by Department officials about their options to pursue 
justice for the offenses committed against them or have been provided the critical physical and 
mental health support needed to recover from such devastating trauma. The report reveals an 
inscrutable system that fails these children at every level: military investigators do little to 
follow-up on reported assaults; federal prosecutors are loathe to pursue juvenile sexual assault 
cases; and local authorities rarely have the capacity to take on these cases. The fact that these 
cases cross jurisdictions is not an excuse for inaction. 

Perhaps most concerning, students are not protected within their own schools. The report details 
that DoDEA has a strikingly limited and inconsistent protocol in how it prevents and addresses 
sexual assault occurring between students. In at least one case, a female student who credibly 
alleged she was raped by another student, was required to remain in school in proximity to her 
alleged assailant, and it remains unclear whether any action at all was taken to assist the survivor. 
It should be unacceptable to the Department that current policy and practice permits survivors of 
rape to be forced to attempt to learn in close physical proximity to their rapist. It is stunning to 
think that such a situation would be allowed to persist, let alone occur in the first instance. 

DoDEA also appears to lack an organized record and classification system that effectively tracks 
these assaults, as the current system consistently fails to report or misreports statistics on sexual 
violence in schools. As a threshold matter, we cannot as a nation, and the Department of Defense 
cannot as an institution, hope to adequately address the dire issue of sexual assault without 
having a basic system in place for tracking instances of assault. The failure to adequately address 
issues of sexual assault and misconduct in schools raises further questions about whether 
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